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By email to:   

 

Dear Ms Topping 

 

Re Regulation 28 Report: Andrew Spencer Wing 

 

Thank you for contacting the Society of Radiographers (SoR) in connection with the inquest 

following the death of Andrew Spencer Wing, concluded on 6th March this year.  I am the 

current President of the SoR, having taken over the role from  in July 2019. 

We note your concerns that appropriate actions might help avoid future deaths in similar 

circumstances. The SoR is pleased to provide the following perspectives and actions. 

The Ionising Radiation (Medical Exposure) Regulations 2017 (IR(ME)R 17) is the legislative 

framework governing all clinical imaging that uses x-rays. The regulations stipulate the legal 

requirements for all aspects of any x-ray procedure, including the responsibilities surrounding 

referral of a patient for imaging. 

 

In the case of Mr Wing, the clinician that referred him for the chest x-ray should have been 

aware of the requirements to provide sufficient clinical information to justify the procedure 

and to enable a diagnostic report to be subsequently made. The employer has an over-arching 

responsibility to ensure all referrers within their authority are trained in the requirements of 

IR(ME)R 17. 

 

From your report it seems likely that the referral for Mr Wing to have a chest x-ray did not 

include the details of the differential diagnosis of dissecting aortic aneurysm. Had these 

details been included, the radiographers involved in taking the chest x-ray and in providing 

the clinical report could have recommended further imaging, including the CT scan which 

could have provided a more definitive diagnosis. 

 

The SoR works in partnership with the Royal College of Radiologists and the Institute of 

Physics and Engineering in Medicine to promote understanding of IR(ME)R 17. We do this 

through a collaborative body, the Clinical Imaging Board. New guidance is currently in 

preparation and is expected to be approved in the near future. This will include the 

responsibilities of employers and referrers under the legislation. The following extract is from 

an advanced draft: 

 

Referrer 

The referrer must be a registered healthcare professional (10) as defined in IR(ME)R.  In 

Northern Ireland, this also includes medical practitioners registered with the Medical 

Council of Ireland. 

 

 






